DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE

CLARIFICATION NOTE

This note is being issued to clarify the position in relation to the application of the 8% fee reduction for professional services rendered by construction consultants after 1 March 2009. 

New Contracts Post 1 March 2009

The prices in contracts for construction-related services awarded after 1 March 2009 following a tender competition should reflect the extremely competitive market conditions prevailing at present and therefore it would not be appropriate to seek an 8% reduction in price on these contracts.  Tenders submitted by consultants after the 1 March should state that the consultant’s pricing proposals take account of the 8% reduction.   

Old Contracts Pre 1 March 2009

In considering the 8% reduction on fees for construction-related services provided after 1 March 2009 under existing contracts the contracting authority should carry out a risk assessment to determine what impact a reduction of this nature might have on these contracts. 
The risk assessment should establish if:
(i) it is legal to terminate the contract
. 

(ii) savings of at least equal to the 8% reduction have been obtained as a result of the extremely competitive prevailing market conditions at time  tenders were sought, 

(iii) savings have been achieved in the case of percentage fees agreed at a time of high construction costs which have since fallen back dramatically due to adverse market conditions resulting in significant fee reductions equal to at least 8%.

If a service contract is going to be terminated as at (i) above, the savings achieved through the procurement of new consultants should be documented and approved by the relevant Accounting Officer. 

If it is decided not to proceed with the 8% reduction because of saving at (ii) and (iii) above, this should be documented clearly and approved by the relevant Accounting Officer
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� This might be done where there is a ‘no fault termination’ or ‘termination at will’ clause or other such provision in the contract, and attempts to achieve the required reduction have failed, and market conditions for such services remain competitive





